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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:- 01404 831080  e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk



The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting Shute Parish Council held at Umborne Hall on Thursday September 27th, 2018 starting at 7.30pm.  
The following matters were discussed.   

Minutes

Those present:- Councillors John Pearce, Bill Marshall (Chair), Richard Orsman, Ella Sweetland, Rick Wood and Cllr Iain Chubb (DCC & EDDC)

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Paddy Magrane, David Plowman and Peter Rugg.  Declarations of interests – none made.

2. The Minutes of the meeting of August 16th, 2018 were approved and signed by the Chairman after the following amendment to the ‘Those present’ & ‘Apologies received’ section was made – Cllr Rick Wood was present and Cllr John Pearce was not present at the meeting.  

3. Matters arising from previous minutes.  Bus Stop in Whitford – the Clerk updated the Council on progress - she is waiting to hear from AVMT and will again chase. 

4. Public Forum.

5. Finance.  Payments to be made – Clerks salary & expenses £696.86. Payments received – Precept £2400; Council Tax Discount Grant £20.  The bank statements were presented to the Council.  The Council approved the payment.

6. Reports from Iain Chubb as County Councillor reported that Highways have now achieved 50% of the work schedule on repairing B & C roads and they are now preparing for the winter season.  The discussion over Honiton Hospital continues and will be brought up at the forthcoming Conservative Party Conference to explain that local beds are needed.  
As EDDC Councillor her reported that the move to Honiton is going well.  The old offices at the Knowle will be demolished after the Council leave.  Recycling is now up to 61% mainly due to the huge success of the green recycling bin.  The green waste is composted by SITA and 50% of the profit is returned to EDDC.
There was no report from the Police.  It was noted that the Police Commissioner is against a merger with Dorset at the moment.  Cllr Marshall felt that the Police should try to make one visit per year to a Parish Council meeting.  It was thought that January would be a good time.  Clerk to contact PCSO Chris Bolsover to arrange.

7. Burial Ground.  Wall repair update – the Clerk will meet with officers of EDDC on site to look at the repairs needed to the wall on Friday at 2pm.
Planting is continuing by Linda Marshall and she has obtained more anemones. 

8. Car Park. The Council noted the recent letter from the Axe Beacon Federation.  Much concern was expressed about the septic tank at the school, Cllr Chubb will investigate and report back to the Council. 

9. [bookmark: _GoBack]Highway Matters – Parking in Shute.  The Council noted the e mail from Mrs Richards and the Clerk will respond.  Cllr Marshall has investigated various speed signs and stickers and showed them to those present.  The Council agreed to the expenditure to purchase two signs and a number of stickers Cllr Wood and Pearce proposed and seconded.  The spare stickers can be sold on to residents for £1 or so each.  Cllr Marshall will purchase. Cllr Chubb suggested that a ‘welcome to’ sign may be put outside each village to remind drivers to slow down.  
The road team will shortly be repairing the bottom section of Colhayne Lane, which has apparently been declassified by DCC to a ‘track’.  Cllr Marshall noted a number of small potholes near the Chapel in Whitford.  It was noted that car parking in the Shalford Terrace area is causing problems for access for HGV’s  and possibly emergency vehicles.  Clerk to contact PCSO Bolsover.
Road salting near Whitford the reply from DCC Highways was read out and at present Whitford Road from Pump Farm to Musbury is not on the salting list and Colyton Hill / Mount Hill is only on the secondary list.  The Council felt they should both be salted – Clerk to chase Highways. 

10. Planning. 18/2141/FUL - Pacehayne House, Shute, EX13 7QE.  The Council had no objections.  Clerk to chase EDDC re Mulberry Cottage.

11. Correspondence The Council noted the letter from Axe Valley Ring & Ride which indicated that number of journeys using the service are increasing in the Parish. The DALC Annual Report was received, Royal Mail – scam post poster - noted, Stoptober poster - noted.  Our Snow Warden Keith Sweetland will check the parish salt bins.  Catchment Communities conference – noted.

12. Any Other Business.  Cllr Marshall commented on how well used the dog poo bin in Whitford is.

Date, place & time of next meeting :-  November 8th at Shute School starting at 7.30pm

The meeting ended at 8.55pm
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